The Corporation of the Town of LaSalle

Date Qctober 2, 2018 Report No: PW-46-18

Directed To: | Mayor and Members of Council Attachments:

Department: | Public Works EZ]LZ?;H ces:

gxﬁpared Mark Beggs — Manager of Roads and Parks

Subject: Front Road Tennis Court Lighting — Interim Repairs
RECOMMENDATION:

That Council approve the recommendation to refer the repairs of the Front Road Tennis Court
Lighting, at a cost of approximately $7,500, to the 2019 Budget deliberations for consideration,
and repairs made in early 2019.

REPORT:

Over the last couple of years, the lighting at the Front Road Tennis courts has deteriorated to the
current state where only half the lights are currently working. The existing lights are discontinued
and finding parts for repairs has become difficult and costly.

The Town has received numerous questions and complaints regarding the state of the lighting at
Front Road, and numerous requests to have the lighting repaired have been received.

With Master Plans currently underway for the Vollimer Complex outdoor facilities, and Front Road
Park underway shortly, it is not conducive fo undertake major repairs and incur significant costs
if a new tennis facility may be built in the near future.

Public Works has obtained pricing to repair the nine (9) lights that are not currently working with
lighting that can be repurposed in the future for use at another location or facility. The approximate

cost for the replacement of the lighting is $7,500.
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It is recommended that the cost of $7,500 be referred to the 2019 budget deliberations for
consideration, and if approved, repairs to be made early in 2019 to the Front Road Tennis Court
Lighting.

Respectfully submitted,

Phoge =

Mark Beggs
Manager of Roads and Parks

Reviewed by:

CAD Treasury Clerks Public Works Ptanning Cult. & Rec. Building Fire
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